



September 8, 2017

Scott Kent MLA for Copperbelt South Yukon Legislative Assembly Box 2703 Whitehorse, YT Y1A 2C6

Dear Mr. Kent:

Re: City of Whitehorse Infill Lot Development

Thank you for your August 10, 2017 letter regarding the infill lot development currently under consideration within the City of Whitehorse.

As you know there continues to be a high demand for vacant land within the City of Whitehorse to support residential development. The City of Whitehorse and the Government of Yukon have been working together to identify developable infill parcels.

At this time, the Government of Yukon is not considering transferring land to the City of Whitehorse but would sell identified land parcels through a public land lottery or tender process after the consultation process is complete. Only parcels that have the appropriate zoning will be considered for public sale.

I would encourage your constituents to participate in the consultation process on this development initiative currently being conducted by the City of Whitehorse. This is the best opportunity for them to express their concerns and have them considered.

Sincerely,

Ranj Pillai

Minster of Energy, Mines and Resources

